Parliament of Sint Maarten

Staten van Sint Maarten

To the Hon. Prime Minister and Minister of General Affairs
Ms. S.E. Jacobs

Government Administration Building
Philipsburg

UV/239/2020-2021

Philipsburg, May 18, 2021

Re: Questions from MP S.A. Wescot-Williams regarding recent events related to PJIA

Hon. Prime Minister,

Herewith | submit to you questions posed by the Member of Parliament, Mrs. S.A.
Wescot-Williams, according to article 62 of the Constitution and Article 69 of the Rules
of Order of the Parliament of Sint Maarten.

The letter is self-explanatory.

Yours\truly,

R. Brison
President of Parliament

Wilhelminastraat # 1, Philipsburg, Sint Maarten
Tel: + (1-721) 542-0812 / 542-0635 | Fax: + (1-721) 542-0306
Email: info@sxmparliament.org | www.sxmparliament.org




Sarah A. Wescot-Williams

Member of Parliament
Sint Maarten

To

The President of Parliament,
The Honorable Mr. R. Brison,
Parliament Building
Philipsburg

St. Maarten.

May 13, 2021

Dear President of Parliament,
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Kindly find attached questions posed to the Prime Minister/Minister of General Affairs regarding

PJIA, with the request to urgently forward these to the Minister in question.

Kind regards,
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Sarah A. Wescot-Williams

Member of Parliament
Sint Maarten

The Prime Minister and Minister of General Affairs,
The honorable Silveria Jacobs,

Government Administration Building

Philipsburg,

St. Maarten

Philipsburg, May 13, 2021
Honorable Prime Minister Jacobs,

With much consternation have | been following recent events with regard to the Princess Juliana
International Airport. The latest act by your government, allegedly to suspend the Managing
Director(MD) of the Holding, raises more questions than it provides answers.

Please respond to the following questions with the utmost urgency:

Was the MD of the Airport Holding Board, Mr. Doncher suspended?

If so, on what grounds and under what conditions? Is the suspension with pay?

When were you and/or other ministers made aware of the letter dated December 3, 2020 from
PJIAH, demanding that the CEO of PJIA tenders his resignation?

Were you or any other minister made aware of the actions in aforementioned letter, before the
letter was sent?

What actions did you and/or any other minister undertake and when following the letter of
December 3" to Brian Mingo?

When were you and/or other ministers made aware of the letter dated April 7, 2021 from PJIAH,
firing Brian Mingo?

Were you or any other minister made aware of the actions in aforementioned letter, before the
letter was sent?

What actions did you and/or any other minister undertake and when following the letter of April
7th to Brian Mingo?

On whose authority did Mr. Doncher and the PJIAH SBOD act in the case of the dismissal of Mr.
Mingo?

Did PJIAH SBOD provide you with accurate information, which you in turn shared with parliament,
suggesting that parties had solved their differences after the December 3 letter? (See your
response to questions posed by the undersigned).

Please provide any and all COM decisions regarding Brian Mingo’s dismissal and Dexter Doncher’s
suspension.




